St Andrew’s High School

        Parent Council

Tuesday 6th October 2015
              Meeting 2
Conference Room

St Andrew’s High School, 7.00pm

Parent Council Members

Parents

Chair:


Vacant   
Vice Chair:

Vacant  
Treasurer:

Vacant 
                                    Vacant (Church Representative) 








Gina Fagan  (apology) 



John Paul Hamill 

                                    Vickie Cope 
                                    Angela Russell (apology) 
                                    Caroline Mitchell 
                                    Siobhan Egan (apology) 
                                    Yvonne Lowe 
                                    Michelle Cullen

                                    Claire Mortimer        
                                    Margaret Lochran 
                                    Nicola Barlow 
                                    Elizabeth McGonigal (apology) 
Head Teacher:
Michael McKenna

                                    Paul Elder DHT
                                    Barry Cassidy Teacher RE (minutes)

1.
Prayer, Welcome and Introduction



M McKenna opened the meeting, welcomed all members and thanked them for attending. B Cassidy led the school prayer.  

2.
Minutes of last Meeting

One change to list of those present. 
3.
Matters Arising

Attendance at parent council meeting means that once again we do not have a quorum to move business forward. M McKenna suggested that this form the basis for discussion later in the meeting. This was agreed by all present. 
4.
Correspondence
NLC Circular regarding Parent Council vacancies. 

5.
Head Teacher’s Report

A number of items were discussed in the attached HT report including…
Tracking and Monitoring Reporting, S1-6- HT explained the schedule of TMR reports to parents 
School Chaplaincy- B Cassidy explained the daily schedule in the Oratory. 
Scottish Government Cabinet Public Meeting, Monday 14/09/15- a discussion took place regarding the positive discussion of the event on twitter. 
S1 Mass of Welcome

St Andrew’s Hospice 6K Fun Run, Sunday 20/09/15

Commissioning Service: Pope Benedict XVI Caritas Award

Visiting Delegation, Dutch Head Teachers, 22/09/15

Scottish Learning Festival, Glasgow, 23/09/15-24/09/15 

S1/S2 Welcome Disco- A discussion took place regarding attendance at the discos. 

Non-Uniform Day S1-6 and Campus Sponsored Walk, 09/10/15

Senior Awards Ceremony, 30/09/15 

Canon James Foley, Parish Priest Emeritus, St Augustine’s Church 

Forthcoming Event, S2/3 Halloween Fright Night, 30/10/15

School Calendar

Please see the attached HT Report for further information. 

1. AGM and Office Bearers
The Parent Council AGM cannot take place as there is no quorum necessary to conduct business. It was agreed that this was an area of concern and that recent departures from the parent council due to pupils leaving school had not been replaced with new members. M McKenna stated that attendance was at the lowest level in his time as HT. M McKenna stated that he had used his Senior Award Ceremony speech to promote/highlight the work of the parent council. 

C Mitchell shared a number of initiatives which had been tried to improve attendance at her school parent council including a 6pm start. Y Lowe shared some initiatives from St Monica’s Primary including a daytime meeting. N Barlow suggested an open night to encourage parents to attend to see what the parent council was about.
It was agreed that there may be a number of misconceptions regarding the parent council and the work that it carries out and that this may be a barrier to people coming forward to join. An event to highlight the role of the parent council and dispel any myths was suggested. Although a social fundraiser is the long term aim of the group, it was felt that this was not possible until membership situation had improved. M McKenna stated that Bingo Nights had been very successful in the school in recent years. 
A discussion took place regarding publicising Parent Council Meetings. M McKenna suggested making a pitch to parents at the S4 Parent Information Evening on the 26th October. If this proves successful, further information evenings could be targeted. N Barlow volunteered to address parents at the S4 information evening. This event takes a workshop format. B Cassidy will also attend. A short meeting will take place at 4.15pm on Tuesday 20th October to prepare for this presentation themed “Dispelling the myths- what a Parent Council is and is not”. 

A discussion took place regarding the appointment of a Church Representative.  
2. Parent Council Improvement Priority, SIP 2015-16

The Parent Council contribute to the SIP. M McKenna explained the improvement priorities for Session 2015-16. A number of possible areas were discussed regarding the SIP Parent Council Priority. A further discussion took place regarding the various standing committees in the school. 

HGIOS 4 was also discussed. HT will email this out electronically when we get it. 

3. AOCB 

Next meeting Monday 2nd Nov 2015
Meeting closed at 8.30pm  
